Further to your email | can provide the following information:

1. The main findings of Operation Douglas, specifically relating to police misconduct.
The Police Authority was not party to any copy of the key report findings*.

2. Why no officer was ever charged with either a criminal offence or for gross misconduct.
The Police Authority was never formally notified of the decision not to commence

disciplinary proceedings against any officers investigated under Operation Douglas®.

3. If any decisions on waivers had to be approved and were approved.
See above (no 2).

4. A copy of the final Operation Douglas Scrutiny Project report.
This is attached.

5. A copy of the final report/findings of the inquiry carried out under the supervision of the
IPCC.

This is not held by the Police Authority/Police and Crime Commissioner.
6. This question assumes that the Police Authority incurred specific expenditure
accommodating Sir Norman Bettison at Oulton Hall after his appointment as Chief

Constable. We have so far been unable to find evidence of such expenditure.

* as determined by the Operation Douglas Scrutiny Project.



